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1. Present;
G. Godfrey, Lisa Leach, Gail Eales, Graham Thorpe, G. Harvey, Amy Smith, Dorte Roeper, D. Rolf, Fiona Brumpton, Siobhan Beaudin,  Hazel Beaudin, Ben Booth, Maz Booth, Shane Ross, Penny Bell,  Margaret Thorpe, Ann Rolf, Jan Alston, Mary Jaffa, Neil Smith, Ronnie Seymour, Bill Seymour, Rex Matthews, N Parkinson, A. Barnicott, M. Pascoe, R. Takeda Frost, Pippa Walker, Scott Walker, Kathy Dudding, S. Scofield, D. Schofield, H. Graham, S. Bulley, J. Wright, Liane Clark, S. Kimes, R. Lee, J. Taylor, M. Jaffa, N. Smith, Ronnie Seymour, Bill Seymour, Rex Matthews, G. Taylor, B. Mayoh, C Smith. (47Members)
2. Apologies:

P. Ramsden, S. Ford, P. Conway,  M. Bell, A. Oakden, P. Wardman, O. Joyce, J. Rogers, B. Lee, L. Taylor

3. Chairman’s address

 Ann Rolf opened the meeting at 2.35, and thanked everyone for attending. She thanked Ken Lomas for his efforts on behalf of the club; he was standing down as President of the club, due to ill health, but would continue as Life judge. The number of people present showed that there was an enthusiasm for the Rare Varieties Cavy Club, and the will to go forward.  This year we have 5 shows, the first of which was Harrogate, A.G.M at Birmingham, the NCC Combined stock show at Stafford in July, The Real London, Welland Valley in August, and Warwick Cavy Club in November.

This year also, the Chinchilla moves up from New and Emerging into Guide Standard. Into the New and Emerging comes the Smooth Californian, and the Blue. Guidance notes for both these new breeds will be drawn up for the meeting of the B.C.C.
The new committee will be working hard to ensure that the club will have a new lease of life for 2015 and beyond.

4. Outgoing Chairman’s address 

Caroline apologised for the new Chairman, Paul Conway; unfortunately a long standing previous commitment meant that he was unable to attend today.
Minutes:

Due to the situation that everyone was aware of, no minutes for last year’s A.G.M were available, and we have had no accounts, membership lists or award results either. However, the new committee has 70% new members, and all were hard working and keen to move the club forward.

Membership.

No records were available for previous years. The membership so far this year stands at 98, (44 adult member, 16 senior members and 19 partnerships) plus 2 juvenile members.  Caroline stressed that if anyone had paid a subscription LAST year, we would not have any record of this.

5. BCC Rep. report and Standards Committee

The Chinchilla has been awarded Guide standard status, and Caroline appealed for members to take on this breed to ensure its progression in the fancy; guidance notes for judges will be drawn up by the standards committee; Dave Marshall is the deputy Standards committee rep, which also has new members, including Pam Ramsden, who will be able to bring her genetics knowledge into the group.
It should be noted by members that only the SMOOTH Californian will be looked after by the RVCC; the colours will conform to the ESCC colours and shades.
6. Accounts;

As previously stated, no accounts were available from the outgoing secretary, so Caroline had drawn up an interim accounts sheet. This showed the only income this year was from the subscriptions so far collected. The expenses included sending out the ballot, and the previous secretary had ordered rosettes and trophies last year. This gave a deficit so far this year of £292.06. Bryan Mayoh said that this was exceptional, with expenses from last year showing in the interim accounts, but Caroline confirmed that this would be the major expense for this year and it should be an improving picture as the shows were held. Margaret Thorpe confirmed that the profit from the A.G.M show would be £107.00.

Penny Bell proposed the acceptance of the accounts, and Fiona Brumpton seconded. The accounts were accepted
7. Ballot results and stock shows

92 ballot papers were sent out, and there was a 68% return, which was very good. Caroline thanked the scrutiniser and everyone who returned their papers. 
Elected Committee

President:  Ann Rolph
Chairman:  Paul Conway
Secretary/Treasurer:  Caroline Smith
BCC Representative:  Caroline Smith
Deputy BCC Rep:  David Marshall    

RVCC General Committee (8):  
Margaret Thorpe 
Nikki Matthews 
Pete Wardman
Graham Thorpe 
Sue Ford
Pam Ramsden
Anthony Oakden
Gerry Harvey

RVCC Standards Committee (6): 
Caroline Smith
Jan Alston
David Marshall
Ann Rolph
Su Schofield 
Pete Wardman
Pam Ramsden
Elected Judging Panel
Caroline Smith
Paul Conway
David Marshall
Graham Thorpe
Oliver Joyce
Pete Wardman
Nikki Matthews 
Kathy Dudding
Su Schofield
Ann Rolph 
Gerry Harvey 
Sue Pearce
Betty Crick
 

Ken Lomas (Life Judge)
	Show dates for 2015

12th April -  Birmingham Cavy Club
Including RVCC AGM 

27th June - South West Championship Show,  
Kingsholm Stadium, Gloucester Rugby Club

18th July - NCC Combined Show, Stafford Showground

22nd August - Welland Valley Cavy Club

12th September - Real London, Bracknell

4th October - Kent Cavy Club, Higham

14th November - Warwickshire Cavy Club


Plus Lincoln date to be confirmed, ( 26th September?)
Caroline emphasized that Cavies was the official organ of the Fancy, and that any groups on Facebook or other social media would never be used to implement changes in rules or information. Members were advised to use the website, which was being regularly updated by Sue Ford. Scott Walker volunteered to put a notice on the Facebook page to this effect.
8. Proposal: Executive proposal for the purchase of specials and trophies to be determined by the executive on an annual basis. Each year for two of the RVCC stock shows to be designated trophy shows where Best Full Standard, Best Guide Standard, Best NEB and Best Junior trophies will be awarded (C. Smith/P Conway)
Proposal; Carried unanimously

9. Proposal: Executive proposal for RVCC Secretary/Treasurer honorarium to be removed from the rules and replaced with an option for maximum £30 per RVCC Area Show for attendance by the Secretary (or another appointed RVCC official) to manage card writing and to support the appointed RVCC judge and provided that person is only attending the show to perform those activities and is not showing their own cavies. The RVCC Secretary /treasurer will be provided with a paid annual subscription to Cavies or its monetary equivalent (£40in 2015) (C. Smith/P Conway)

Caroline said that previously the honorarium was not cost effective, and that this way, anyone appointed by the Executive would not be out of pocket for working for the club. 

Proposal carried with one abstention.
10. Proposal: Members proposal to split the Tortoiseshell and Brindle combined classes on the RVCC schedule (E Brearley)

After some discussion, it was decided that splitting the two breeds might encourage more to be shown as it was one of the least common cavies to be seen. It was confirmed that a trophy would only be awarded if a reasonable number of points were gained (i.e., not awarded if only one member showed one cavy).

Proposal; Carried unanimously

11 Proposal: Members proposal to split the Argente breed class by colour on the RVCC schedule (J. Wright).

The previous discussion was relevant for this breed also.

Proposal; Carried unanimously

12. Proposal: Late request from Lincoln Cavy Club to ask if they can be allocated a stock show in 2015 in addition to the balloted venues already agreed (K. Dudding)

Kathy said that she had applied for a stock show last year to the previous secretary, but as no paperwork was forwarded, it was not put on the ballot. The members agreed that an extra show could be awarded, and would contact Kathy with the date.
Proposal; Carried unanimously
13. Lunkarya Discussion
There was a brief discussion of the results of the ballot concerning the presentation of the Lunkarya. The results were that the Lunkarya were to be presented not brushed out. As this tended to detract from the ringlets which were desirable. Dorte Roeper was invited to bring in her Lunkarya so that the members could appreciate the appearance of the cavy as it was to be shown. There was some discussion about the wording of the new notes for judges, and there may be an opportunity to discuss this in detail at a symposium next year.
14. Presentation of Awards
2014 Points awards
Caroline thanked Kathy Dudding who had volunteered to collate the results sent to her by members so that we could award the 2014 breed trophies, because no results had been passed on by the previous secretary. The Trophies had been purchased already by the previous secretary, but were not engraved.
Full Standard Breeds

Tort & Brindle

Dave Marshall

Tri/bicolour

Cotton Town Stud

Argente

Sady's Cavies

Satin Solid

Liane Clark

Satin AOV 

Cavy Cabin
Guide Standard Breeds

Harlequin/Magpie
Cotton Town Stud

Slate


Hero Cavies

Slate Tan

Hero Cavies

Slate Fox

Foxtales Stud

Belted


Jayne Crick

Solid Argente

Hero Cavies

Swiss


Mel Bell
Ridgeback

Welkin Cavies

Guide standard Juvenile Beauvale Junior

New and Emerging Breeds
Lunkarya

Moonshadow Cavies

Chinchilla

Kingate Cavies

Caramel

Ted Brearley

NEB Juvenile

Veejay Cavies
Caroline closed by thanking everyone for their support and asked that members used the Website which was being updated regularly by Sue Ford, and notices in Cavies 
Meeting closed at 3.20

Margaret Thorpe
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